

12/1658/11

3 February 2014

Mr Alex Harris fyi-request-1327-7ad6d0ba@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Harris

I refer to your Official Information Act request of 20 November 2013. You asked whether the Police have complied with the Deputy Auditors-General's recommendation from the Commission of Inquiry into Police Conduct, and if so on what date. This was with regard to the establishment of an early warning system.

I apologise for the delay in replying to you.

The Police Early Intervention (EI) system was implemented in December 2012 to give effect to recommendations 47 and 48. El includes:

- An El policy specifying roles, responsibilities and processes (giving effect to recommendation 47)
- An El database (giving effect to the first part of recommendation 48)
- An El Manager and El Analyst based at Police National Headquarters, and a network of El lead employees within Police districts (giving effect to recommendation 47).

A system of monthly and annual reporting is currently being developed. At this time Police have not implemented the reporting of El information into its promotion process.

Yours sincerely

Brendan Keys

General Manager: Human Resources